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SSCR Newsletter December 2017
In this newsletter we would like to inform you about the different projects our foundation has been able to realize thanks to your donations and the co-financing of Wild Geese in 2017. We will also give you an idea about the planned projects for the coming year 2018.
Dam to Dam Run 
On 17th  September one sponsor and one board member participated successfully in the 10 mile run from Amsterdam to Zaandam and were sponsored by 63 people mainly family members and friends and one company. In fact we had hoped that more people would be interested to participate in this always very busy and joyful running event. But nevertheless the two running mates advertised our foundation with the provided T-shirts and all in all the financial result on behalf of our projects was great: they managed to receive donations worth €1.767 and on top of this our co-finance organisation Wild Geese added a premium of 50% e.g. that the two have generated an income for the foundation of €2.650. Well done Linda and Bart!    
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                                                                                                                                                                                       For those who are interested to participate in next year’s edition of the Dam to Dam run this will take place on Sunday 23rd September. You may send your application to our email address: info@sscr.nl and we will send you all the necessary detailed information. We expect that the costs for participation will be around €75 Euro including a SSCR T-shirt and a start ticket. The idea is that every participant will create their own webpage via Geef.nl and ask his family and friends to sponsor the runner financially in favour of SSCR projects. Wild Geese will again add a premium of 50% on top of all received donations. And in case you do not want to do the 16 km run yourself you are always welcome to come and join in the fun and support the runners with a big applause.   

Donation of goods: Baby milk powder, spectacle frames and children’s books  
In 2017 we received total unexpected 13.800 tins of high quality baby milk powder (11.040 kg) and 12.000 new spectacle frames together with 5.000 cases and cleaning cloths. We also received 88 used spectacles from an optician which will be still of good use for the Eye Hospital in Cambodia.  
We tried to export the baby milk powder to Cambodia but even after several talks with the ministry the Cambodian government did not allow the import as they have the monopoly for the import sold to a company. Therefore we decided to send the baby milk powder via the international organisation HRIF to the refugee camps in Northern Iraq. Eight different organisations distributed the 16.000 tins over eight refugee camps under supervision of the international organisation “Bring Hope”.  
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The 12.000 new spectacle frames and the 5.000 cases were delivered in November to the Caritas Eye Hospital in Kep, Cambodia together with the 88 used spectacles.    

From Foundation Biblionef we again received new children’s books (in English) for 4 school libraries. The children in Cambodia love to look at the beautiful pictures and very interested to read these books. For the very young children the teacher will translate the stories and the kids will later look themselves at the pictures. This way they learn the English language from a very young age. From the library of the International Hotel School in The Hague we received again some used study books for the Don Bosco Hotel School in Sihanoukville which will be very useful for the Cambodian Hotel School students.
Don Bosco Children Fund and Vocational Training at the 5 Don Bosco Technical Schools
At the beginning of 2017 SSCR supported via 69 financial sponsors 134 youth. 88 children were able to attend primary, secondary or high school via the Don Bosco Children Fund (from now onwards referred to as “DBCF”).  Furthermore 28 students attended a two years vocational training at the Don Bosco Hotel School (DBHS) in Sihanoukville and 17 students at the Don Bosco Technical School (DBTS) in Poipet. 27 students completed their studies successfully at the Hotel School and one student was successfully admitted to the 2nd year of her study. In Poipet 7 students received their school certificates and 10 students were admitted to the next level. In primary, secondary and high school 7 youths stopped their schooling before the final exams and all the others were admitted to the next level.   

At the end of 2017 SSCR supports 98 school children via DBCF, 1 student at the hotel school and 19 youths at the newly established Don Bosco Technical High School in Poipet which replaces the former vocational training at Poipet. Once the students have finished their 12th class successfully they can enrol at a university or follow a polytechnic programme. In total SSCR supports at this moment 118 young students (of which 47 are female and 71 male) who are financially supported by 69 (2016: 66) sponsors. 
Here you can read the Christmas letter from the Don Bosco Children Fund.
Solar panels for the Don Bosco Technical School (DBTS) in Sihanoukville                                                                                                                                                                            
After a long period of fundraising SSCR started in the summer of 2017 buying all necessary items for the installation of nearly 1.000 extra solar panels on 9 different buildings of the Don Bosco Foundation in Sihanoukville. Mid October the last items did arrive by container from Rotterdam and about 50 students from the electrical department of the DBTS started under supervision from their teachers and an American electrical volunteer the installation. Once this project is realized the 6 buildings of the school plus the DB Guesthouse, the DB Crèche and the DB Italian Ice cream shop annex guesthouse will be self-supporting with green energy and will no longer use fossil generated energy. We hope that the installation will be ready sometime in the spring of 2018. This project will help to cut the emission of 850 tons of CO2 in the coming 20 year and will save DBTS yearly more than $50.000 in electricity costs.  And last but not least the 50 technical students and their teachers will have gathered a lot of practical experience in the installation of solar power equipment which will give them a great advantage for their future working life. Furthermore SSCR bought two sets of solar teaching equipment for the newly created lessons in solar power technique at DBTS. So future students will be able to learn more about this new solar generated green electricity and will also do the maintenance of the installations which again will give them practical experience and will cut down the running costs of the systems installed for DBTS. Altogether this project contributes to the environment, enhances the knowledge of the students and cuts down the future running costs of the school. A wonderful win-win situation for all participants.
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New playground and two extra bicycle sheds 

On the huge campus of the two Don Bosco schools in Andaung Chenh in province of Battambang we financed this year a playground for the ever growing number of children and two extra sheds for stalling their bicycles. The children are very happy that from now on all their precious bicycles will be safely stored and protected against both: the hot sun and the heavy monsoon rains. The equipment for the playground has been ordered via our local NGO partner Spean and we hope that the slide, the see-saw and the swing will be delivered and installed before end of this year so that we can consider also this project shortly as successfully implemented.  
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New school building, repair of one school and extra furniture for two schools
The local NGO Spean had asked SSCR to finance this year one new school building, the repair of another school building and the acquisition of new school furniture for two other schools. In November 2017 the community of Chok Sar celebrated a festive opening ceremony of the new school building with 6 classes, two toilets, the school furniture, blackboards, a library and a playground. Also the repair of an existing school in the village of  Kratie has been successfully realized and for two other schools we could deliver the new furniture: 50 table sets in Thmor Sar en 100 table sets in Chamcar Lue Toul Meas. We express our gratitude and say a big “Thank you” to the local NGO Spean which organized and supervised these projects very successfully from start to finish for free. 50 second hand bicycles were distributed at the grand opening of the new village school in Chok Sar. So this project can also be considered successfully completed.
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3.000 water filters and 50 school bicycles 
Another project from the local NGO Spean was in 2017 the distribution of 3.000 huge water filters to poor families living in many small villages situated faraway in the countryside. This project was an enormous logistic task for Spean: first to identify the 3.000 families who needed a water filter and did possess a so called “Poor ID card”, then to buy the water filters and organize a cheap way of transportation, finally distribute the filters to the families and give them instructions how to handle the new water filter and to collect the families own contribution of US$ 2 for each filter. Now we have good hope that the now available clean drink water will help the families to stay healthy and attend work and school more regularly. 
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Planned projects for 2018 in co-financing with Wild Geese (www.wildeganzen.nl)
The board of SSCR and the board of the co-finance organisation Wild Geese have agreed to finance in 2018 the following projects: 

-building a new village school in Ang Khnar and providing furniture, blackboards, water filters, a library, a double WC group and a playground. All works will be planned and supervised by NGO Spean

-building a new village school in Boeng Snay and providing furniture, blackboards, water filters, a library, a double WC group and a playground. All works will be planned and supervised by NGO Spean

-building several village wells and culverts in the provinces of Kampong Chaam and Takeo. All works planned and supervised by NGO Spean

-two capacity trainings for ca. 150 volunteers and board members of NGO Spean and attending eight capacity trainings by the staff and board members of NGO Spean
-extension of the existing school canteen at the two Don Bosco schools in Andaung Chenh, Battambang due to the growing numbers of students. Also we will finance a covered stretch of stalls for the parents of the students so that they can sell homemade products and generate extra income for the families.

- a capacity training for the staff, the teachers and the volunteers of the Don Bosco Foundation in Cambodia

- training of farmers regarding the building and the necessary maintenance of village wells, culverts and irrigation canals together with the realisation of two new irrigation canals in Angkor Pdeak and Odom Sorya in co-operation with NGO Spean 
-Finally we hope that the Cambodian government will come up with the rules regarding future solar energy installations and will allow Don Bosco to install solar panels at other DB schools. In that case we plan to continue the installation of solar panels now at the DBTS in Phnom Penh and hope to receive the approval of the co-finance organisation Wild Geese for such a project. If all works out positively we intend to start the fundraising for this solar project in 2018 and hope to be able to realize this project before end of 2019. Students from the electrical department at the DBTS Phnom Penh will learn to do the installation together with their teachers and in cooperation with a well experienced electrician as volunteer to keep the costs low and offer the students an on the job training for their future job.
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Financial support of students                                                                                                                                                  
Last but not least we want to draw your attention towards our financial support programme for students. This project helps specially selected youth in need to help them being able to attend school by providing school books and pens, school uniforms, medical assistance when needed and monthly some extra food items and a little cash. With your support also orphans and children from poor families will be able to attend school and especially the girls often are allowed to continue the full circle of 12 school years. The yearly contribution needed for a student is  € 180 (€15 per month). For students following Vocational Training the yearly amount is €300 (€25 per month).  The Don Bosco Technical Schools offer the following classes: metal works, electricity, automotive, computers, printing machines as well as courses in secretarial, economics, management, design and making of clothes. At the  hotel school the students learn working at the reception, in the kitchen, bar and restaurant as well as housekeeping, hotel management and entertaining the guests children. Until now all students leaving the school after such a 2 year training will receive a state recognized certificate and then have a nearly 100% guarantee to find a well-paid job. This  enables them to start their life in a decent and self-supporting way which will allow them to support their extended family. 
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A special “Thank you” 

At the end of this Newsletter we want to thank you for your interest in our work and your donations! Also we thank the co-finance organisation Wild Geese for their contribution on top of your donations which together have made the realisation of all these projects possible! Without your donation and the premium of the co-finance organisation we could not have realized these projects which ultimately will help the youth of Cambodia to build a better community! You may support our projects financially with donations to our EURO bank account in name of Stichting Scholenproject Cambodia and with the IBAN: NL88 INGB 0004 2588 70; the BIC/ Swift code for the ING Bank is: INGBNL2A. 
The board and volunteers of SSCR wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Healthy 2018!
With kind regards                                                                                                                                                                    Rolf Renzow                                                                                                                                                         treasurer
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